From: PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk [mailto:PublicAccessDC.Comments@Cherwell-DC.gov.uk] 
Sent: 26 June 2014 11:01
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 14/00801/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 10:59 AM on 26 Jun 2014 from Mr Peter McLoughlin.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Swalcliffe Park Equestrian Ltd Grange Lane Swalcliffe Banbury OX15 5EX 

	Proposal:
	Use of land for mixed use comprising equestrian training/competitions (use class D2) and agriculture, together with extension of existing vehicle parking area 

	Case Officer:
	Bob Neville 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mr Peter McLoughlin

	Email:
	

	Address:
	Screel 2 Bakers Lane, Swalcliffe, Oxfordshire OX15 5EN


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	General Public

	Stance:
	Customer made comments in support of the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	It is the duty of Local Authorities to encourage local economic development (See http://www.local.gov.uk/c/document_library/get_file?uuid=25a4547d-bc7e-415f-b1eb-7ed57070d66e&groupId=10180) always provided there is no overriding reason to the contrary. In my opinion the proposal does not impose a significant impingement on the existing local environment. Equestrian events have been held for many years now at Swalcliffe Park and clearly there is a local demand as these have increased in size and frequency in the past years. Nevertheless, there has been no major impact on the locality either from increase in traffic or noise in my experience. The traffic flow along the B4035 through Swalcliffe village is normally significant and the increase frequency of horse boxes on event days would cause a very small, I would say insignificant, percentage increase in this traffic flow. Whilst admitting that the impact on the more immediate neighbours would be more noticeable than for me, neither the increase in traffic nor the public address system has caused me the slightest concern, even though I can hear the public address outside my house which is some 200 to 300 metres from the events course. The countryside is not a museum, nor is it a facility for the retired but is a working, economic organism which requires nurturing and development and Equestrianism is a perfectly proper activity within this environment. I would make just one caveat: it must surely be within the capability of modern technology to be more discriminating in the targeting of the sound system. Instead of "Saturation" blanket sound broadcast, couldn't a more targeted, system of strategically placed speakers, possibly radio operated, be employed? 


